

## **Greenfield Fire Department**

P.O. Box 146, Greenfield, NH 03047

Meeting Minutes

June 5, 2017, 18:30 pm

P	E	A		Member	P	E	A		Member	P	E	A		Member
	X		1	Chaz Babb, Capt.	X			10	Louise Gryval H.R.		X		19	David Simmons, Lieut.
X			2	Doug Batty, Capt.	X			11	David Hall, Chief		X		20	Ariel Temple
		X	3	Caleb Black	X			12	Eugene Hennessey, FW	X			21	Anna Voglino
X			4	Chris Borden			X	13	Dylan Jones					
X			5	Michael Borden, Capt.	X			14	Jeff LaCourse, Dep.					
		X	6	Peter Censabella	X			15	Moto Maguire					
X			7	Tyler Chilelli, Lieut.		X		16	Dave Martin, EMD					
X			8	Karen Day A.A	X			17	Garrett Prince					
X			9	Kelsea Dubey	X			18	Kyle O'Dowd					

1. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 18:30

2. ATTENDANCE: See list above.

3. VISITORS: None

4. **NEW APPLICANTS:** Nick Heckman plans to join as a bunk-in in July. His plan is to be a full time firefighter.

5. MINI TRAINING: Captain Batty gave a mini training on how to fill out a patient report in Temsis.

### 6. APPARATUS REPORTS:

• 13 Rescue 1: In service

13 Rescue 2: In service but needs lettering

• 13 Engine 3: In service

13 Ladder 1: In service – faulty mechanism has been repaired

• 13 Brush 1: In process – Moto added 2<sup>nd</sup> water tank & pump – will be very good in winter, might be worth buying chains. It will be going to Jaffrey to be lettered – Gene is helping with the cost of the lettering – New Boston would like to see it in their parade on the 4<sup>th</sup>.

13 Utility
 1: In service but not for long

• 13 Boat 1: Captain Borden got the boat repaired and it is ready to go. He also got a Zodiac donated with 2 motors. Both boats will need to be registered. Deputy LaCourse suggested that a we get a dolly to move the motors around.

## 7. DRILLS, MEETINGS, TRAININGS & OTHER:

- Training: From now on all training nights are on Tuesdays at 18:30
- Rescue Training: 1<sup>st</sup> Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> 1<sup>st</sup> round of Active Shooter/MCI training
- Fire Training: 2<sup>nd</sup> Tuesday 20<sup>th</sup> Everyone needs to be here because this meeting is about the Emergency Operations Plan.
- Fire Training: 3<sup>rd</sup> Tuesday 27<sup>th</sup> Chief Hall suggested a piercing nozzle training. We have one to use.
- Other Training Opportunities: June 22<sup>nd</sup> at 18:00 at MCH, there will be an OB Emergency training. We will need a list of those going because they are providing dinner.

### 8. OLD BUSINESS:

- Sunday Morning Church at GFD 9 am to 11 am. Open to all members who can attend.
- Deputy LaCourse needs a CPR expiration list. Some have responded but he needs others. Everyone should have
   CPR. We will have a training soon including Downed Firefighter.



# **Greenfield Fire Department**

P.O. Box 146, Greenfield, NH 03047

Meeting Minutes

June 5, 2017, 18:30 pm

- Deputy LaCourse reminded those who haven't done it to clean their turn-out gear after the live burn in Lyndeborough.
- Lieutenant Chilelli is still working on the inventory sheet but should have it done soon.

#### 9. NEW BUSINESS:

- Helmet Fronts: Black will signify approved interior firefighter, Blue will signify EMS only, Green is for new but not certified in anything, Red is for Engineers.
- Moto said that he needs a gated relief valve for Engine 3. Chief Hall said that he would order it.

#### 10. ANNOUNCEMENTS:

- The missing air pack frame has been found
- Chris Borden stated that the Association paid off the rest of the Zoll from the proceeds from the Road Race.
- Captain Lange resigned due to work pressures. Lieutenant Batty was promoted to Rescue Captain.
- Fire Warden Hennessey stated that all wardens are set up in the system. He calls everyone on a class III. The permits can be displayed on a map.
- Captain Batty said that he is waiting on a grant application signature by the Selectboard
- Captain Batty talked about topics for training for July, Sept, and Nov. July is using a video for doing patient assessment. Sept is 12 lead placement and how to use the Zoll for 12 lead. Nov is for member requested training.
- Fire Warden Hennessey has a couple of vans that can be used for training. He will bring them over.
- Moto got a crank for the wood trailer to make it easier to move. Norm Nickerson will weld it for us if someone will bring it over to him. Captain Batty and Deputy LaCourse will make sure that this gets done.
- Captain Borden stated that propane tanks are dangerous if they aren't kept upright when being transported. The pressure valve does not work in this position.
- Chief Hall gave us the amount of the proceeds thus far on the wood. The week before Memorial Day, it was \$140, Memorial Day weekend, it was \$667, and the last week, the proceeds were \$130.
- Everyone thanked Kyle O'Dowd for the delicious dinner.
- Kyle was voted in as our newest member. The vote was unanimous.

11. Dinner for July: Garrett Prince

Next Business Meeting: Monday, July 10<sup>th</sup> at 18:30.

**MEETING ADJOURNED: 20:00** 

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Day, Administrative Assistant